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~ STATE OF RNODE ISLAND AND FP.OVIDENCE PLANTATIONS

RESOLUTIC~i~ CJ~ ~`~ ~ ~~Y ~~U NCI L
lYVs ~~~

' ~~~~;~.~a~;~~ December 9, 1976

WHEREAS, certain physically handicapped individu~ls

attending events at the Providence Civic Center have had

difficulty in finding parking Spaces within close proximity

to the Center, causing some problems,

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Traffic

Engineer is requested to invoke Privileged Parking of Five

5paces, along the Service Road, located between the Rear

of the Holiday Inn, in Downtown Providence and the Providence

Civic Center for physically handicapped individuals attending

events at the said Center, and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the said spaces be

appropriately identified by 5igns indicating the same, re-

• served for the said purpose.
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MEMORANDUM
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

T0: Vincent Vespia, City Clerk ~

~ FROM: Michael Vallante, Administrative Aide to Mayor Cianci / d~.

. DATE: November 26, 1976

RE: Resolution to City Cot.mcil

~~~~~:~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

On behalf of Mayor Cianci I am asking that the following information be

placed in the form of a resolution to be presented to the City Council at their

next meeting.

I am requesting that five (5) parking spaces on the service road located

between the back of the Holiday Inn and the Providence Civic Center be reser-

ved for physically handicapped individuals attending an event at the Civic Cen-

ter. The five parking spaces would begin at the service road and extend south-

ward toward the middae of the Civic Center with the spaces reserved on the Civic

Center side of the street. The reserved spaces would be clearly indicated as

reserved for physically handicapped by signs put up by the City's Traffic ~n-

gineering Department. It has been brought to our attention tha.t the action is

needed because of the lack of adequate parking facilities in the vicinity of

the Civic Center for handicapped individuals.

This request is submitted on behalf of the Paraplegic Association of

Rhode Island.
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